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May 20,2008 

Mr. Don Vawter 
Project Director, Business Development 
AES Highgrove, LLC 
690 Studebaker Road 
Long Beach, CA 90803 

Subject: AES Highgrove Power Plant Project, 06-AFC-02, AQMD Application numbers 458297-
458304, facility ID 115666 

Dear Mr. Vawter: 

Thank you for your April 21,2008letter in response to the South Coast Air Quality Management 
District's (AQMD's) letter of April 1,2008regarding the AES Highgrove Power Plant Project. In my 
April 1,2008 letter, I informed AES Highgrove (AES) that by April 30,2008, AES must identify and 
obtain all emission reduction credits (ERCs) that you originally obtained to qualify to access credits under 
the provisions of Rule 1309.1that are associated with your proposed power plant, or provide offsets for 
your project in order for AQMD to be able to make a Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC). 
In your April 2 1, 2008 letter you advised that you anticipate that a third party will purchase the rights to 
the AES Highgrove Project (including the LLC) and continue the development of the Project. You also 
indicated that the permit applicant, AES Highgrove, LLC, will not change as a result of this transaction. 

In your April 2 1,2008 letter, you also indicated that the third party has purchased the subject ERCs and 
they are being held by Cantor Fitzgerald on behalf of the third party. You requested that those ERCs be 
considered available for Project permit review purposes. You also requested the AQMD continue 
working on the project during this transitional period, and you expect that the potential ownership transfer 
would be concluded within 60 days. Therefore, you requested a 60 days extension fiom the April 30, 
2008 deadline specified in my April 1,2008 letter. 

Please be informed that after further review and evaluation of your request and in consideration of and 
based on the information provided in your April 21, 2008 letter the AQMD has agreed to an extension to 
June 27, 2008 to re-acquire the ERCs originally obtained to meet the requirements of Rule 1309.1or 
provide full offsets for the project, as stated in my April 1, 2008 letter. However, please note that no 
fiuther extension beyond the June 27,2008 date will be allowed and your Project pennits will be subject 
to a determination of non-compliance and denial of your Permit to Construct, if AES can not comply with 
AQMD's request. 
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I f  you have any questions please contact Mr. Mike Mills, Senior Engineering Manager, at (909) 396-2578. 

Deputy Executive Officer 
Engineering and Compliance 

CC: &be* Worl, CEC 
Barry Wallerstein, AQMD 
Kurt Wiese, AQMD 
Barbara Baird, AQMD 
Mike Mills, AQMD 
John Yee, AQMD 






